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Mackenzie Valley

Note to file

EA 0809-002
Canadian Zinc Corporation, Prairie Creek Mine

November 27, 2008

Re: Change to Date of Pre-Hearing Conference for Request for Ruling
to December 17, 2008

On November 27, 2008, the Review Board issued notice of a Pre-hearing conference for
Monday, December 15, 2008.

Certain parties were not available to meet on that date, so the Review
Board has rescheduled the teleconference for Wednesday, December 17,
2008 at 1:30 pm MST.

To access the teleconference on December 17", the call in number is 1-866-512-0904.
You will then be prompted for the participant code, which is 8581475, followed by the #
key. If you have problems getting through to the conference call, call the Review Board
at 867-766-7050.

For those interested parties that would like to attend in person, the meeting will be
chaired from a new location. It will be at the Mackenzie Valley Land and Water
Board (MVLWB) offices on the 7" floor of the YK Centre, 4922 48" Street,
Yellowknife. Room details are available from the front desk staff at the MVLWB.

As always, if you have any questions, comments or requests for information, please
contact me.

Regards,

Alistair MacDonald
Environmental Assessment Officer

Mackenzie Valley Review Board

Ph: (867) 766-7052

Fx: (867) 766-7074

amacdonald @mveirb.nt.ca; Web: reviewboard.ca




